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Notice of Serious Incident 

Case Number: 021643 

Date of Incident: 5/13/2024 

Date Received: 6/2/2024 

 

Facility Name: Elizabeth Mitchell Centers 

Facility Number: 157 

Incident Type: Licensing 

Report Description: Facility houses young girls and boys in the same dorm. 8 year old girl 
was sexually molested by two male peers. Facility runs incredibly understaffed; putting both 
clients and staff in danger. Staff frequently refuse to let clients call their families for 
extended periods of time. Facility does not maintain proper hygiene boxes or products on a 
regular basis. Roaches and ants can be found in the kitchen and laundry rooms. Staff are 
verbally and emotionally abusive to young clients. 

 

Interim Action Narrative:  

 

 

Maltreatment Narrative:                                                             

 

 

Licensing Narrative:  Program Coordinator reviewed complaint for licensing concerns. 
Program Coordinator and Licensing Specialist are scheduled to the facility on 6/4/2024. 
Case is tied to case number 021327 that is being investigated separately. 6/4/2024, Program 
Coordinator and Licensing Specialist completed a buildings and grounds. Program 
Coordinator observed the laundry and dining area at EMCC. Facility reported pest control 
comes weekly. 6/5/24, Licensing Specialist and Program Coordinator completed a 
buildings and grounds of EMAC. Licensing Specialist observed the two laundry rooms, 
kitchen, and dining area. No evidence of pests or insects. 6/11/2024, Program Coordinator 
interviewed residents at EMAC and EMCC. 6/21/2024, Program Coordinator observed 



 
 

 

 

hygiene containters for the residents and ratio at EMCC. 6/25/2024, Program Coordinator 
observed ratio at EMAC and hygiene containers. 6/28/2024, Program Coordinator inquired 
about a safety plan for the coed dorm and an increase in staff for supervision reasons. 
Facility reported the coed dorm now has two staff on it, one staff is for the boys and the 
second staff is for the girls. Staff are also required to have a visual of the hallway and the day 
room. 7/1/2024, Approved by Program Coordinator. Case complete.  
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